◇ 英 語

英 3-1~英 3-11 まで 11 ページあります。

I 次の英文を読み、設問に答えなさい。解答はすべて所定の解答欄にマークしなさい。

A confectionery shop in Japan has created "emochi" wagashi. This will only be available for a limited time. The delicious new sweet will be sold both over the counter and online. Customers will be able to purchase them at the store.

Wagashi (traditional Japanese sweets) are a staple teatime treat in Japan. They are often made to look like elegant flowers or fashioned into other eye-catching shapes by skillful craftsmen, but this Japanese confectionery shop has applied a modern design to mochi (sweet rice cakes) with its latest creation.

The emochi, small bite-sized mochi look exactly like the emoji on your phone. This Japanese confectionary store has created ten different kinds of emochi including commonly used facial expressions like cry-laughing, heart eyes and surprise. They come in the following flavors: white bean paste, yuzu bean paste and miso bean paste.

These mochi make the perfect gift because no matter what the occasion, there's sure to be an emochi face appropriate for the situation. Plus, they come with cards you can write on that look just like a text message chat bubble.

A box of three costs \(\frac{\pmathbf{4}}{1}\),512, while a box featuring the entire set of ten will (1) set you back \(\frac{\pmathbf{4}}{3}\),996. The emochi will be sold at selected shops in the Tohoku region, but not to worry if you don't live there. You can order them online starting from the 13th of next month, so mark your calendars – we expect these limited-edition treats to fly off the shelves. Orders can be delivered nationwide, but not internationally. Shipping costs anywhere from \(\frac{\pmathbf{4}}{8}\)80 to \(\frac{\pmathbf{2}}{2}\),420 depending on your location.

解答番号	1 ~ 6	
次の1~6の から一つずつ	文の空所に入れるべき最も適切な表現を本文の内容に即して①~@ 選びなさい。	4)
1 Accor	ding to the article, wagashi are () sweets.	1
(1)	healthy Japanese	
2	modern Japanese	
_	popular morning	
4	popular afternoon	
	r-r-man	
2 The ar	rticle mentions emochi will be made in all of the following shapes	2
except	t ().	
1	crying-with-laughter expressions	
2	faces shaped like phones	
3	faces with heart-shaped eyes	
4	surprised facial expressions	
3 The em	nochi will be available in a choice of () flavors.	3
		<u></u>
1	two	
2	three	
3	ten	
4	thirteen	

問題は次のページに続きます。

4	The	article suggests these emochi wagashi would be an ().	4
	1	ideal gift, especially for birthdays		
	2	ideal gift, especially for New Year celebrations		
	3	ideal gift, especially for weddings		
	4	ideal gift for any situation or event		
5	The p	hrase (1) set you back has a similar meaning to ().	5
	1	carry on your back		
	2	cost you		
	3	return money to you		
	4	take you back home		
6	The en	mochi can be delivered ().		6
	1	to anywhere in Japan		
	2	to anywhere in the world		•
	3	without a box		
	(4)	without charge		

このページは空白です。

選びな	さい。解答はすべて所定の解答欄にマークしなさい。
	Amy and Bob are members of a dance team.
Amy:	Hi Bob. What is wrong? You look sad.
Bob:	I need to keep practicing my dance routine. I (7).
Amy:	Have you thought about video recording your routine so you can watch and fix
	your mistakes?
Bob:	That is a good idea, but I don't have the money to buy a video recorder.
Amy:	That's too bad. I (8), but my right foot hurts so much after I practice
	dancing.
Bob:	Well, the teacher said that if you want to be a great dancer you must fight though
	the pain.
Amy:	I understand that, but I don't know if it's worth it. I (9) the piano and
	become a great pianist without my feet hurting.
Bob:	Not me, I never want to give up dancing. I love it. And I will (10).
Amy:	I hope you reach your goals. First you need to be selected for the dance
	competition next month.
Bob:	I know we only have one more day before the tryouts. I (11) help me.
Amy:	OK, let's do our best. Good luck tomorrow.

II 会話の空所 7 から 11 に入る表現を選択肢①~⑨から一つずつ

解答番号 7 ~ 11

選択肢

- 1 keep forgetting the steps
- 2 never practice
- 3 become a great pianist
- 4 became a great pianist
- 5 could practice playing
- 6 keep dancing until I become famous
- 7 will be absent
- 8 would like you to
- 9 never forget my steps

III 次の求人広告を読んで、設問に答えなさい。解答はすべて所定の解答欄にマーク しなさい。

Help Wanted

Do you like to fix cars? If your answer is 'YES', then we have the job for you! Call 555-1234 and ask for John. Starting salary of over \$10 an hour. 40-hour work weeks with the weekends off. The contract is for six months.

We Fix It Cars

'To the Moon' Space Agency

Do you like to be alone? Are you interested in travel? We are looking for a pilot to fly a space ship to the moon. You will be delivering robots and machines. It is a two-week mission, with on payment of \$2000. Please call 124-3555 and ask for Mon.



Waiter Wanted

TNT Restaurant is looking for waiters to work on weekends. You would take the customers' orders and serve them food and drinks. The contract is for the summer only.

Sat and Sun 07:00-22:00.

Salary is \$2.50 an hour plus tips. Call 551-5234.

Telemarketers wanted 'Talk Your Heart Out'

Would you like to work from home, and still make a lot of money? Call us at 432-1555 and we will teach you how to make money over the phone. It will only cost you \$4504 for the course. A small price to become rich!

次の1~5の質問の解答とし	て最も適切な表現を広告の内容に即して①~④から
一つずつ選びなさい。	

1	Which h	nelp wanted job offers the longest contract?	12
•	1	We Fix It Cars.	
	2	TNT Restaurant.	
	3	Talk Your Heart Out.	·
	4	All are the same.	
2	In the T	NT restaurant ad, what does "tips" mean?	13
	1	You are given extra money.	
	2	You pay extra money.	
	3	You work more for less money.	
	4	You work less for more money.	
3	At "Talk	Your Heart Out", ()	14
	①	you get an hourly wage.	
	2	you can get tips.	
٠	3	you have to travel a lot.	
	4	you must pay for training.	

問題は次のページに続きます。

4	4 Which job has the lowest hourly salary?					
					•	L

- 1) We Fix It Cars.
- ② To the Moon.
- 3 TNT Restaurant.
- All are the same.
- 5 If you work for "We Fix It Cars", what days do you not work?

16

- ① Sunday and Monday.
- ② Friday and Saturday.
- 3 Saturday and Sunday.
- Tuesday and Wednesday.

解答	はすべて所定の解答欄にマークし	なさい。		
1	A: ()? B: He's tall and thin.			17
	D. He's tail and thin.			
,	① What does he like	2	How does he like	
	3 What is he like	4	What does he look like	
2	When you visit Seoul, you () mi	ss Itaewon.	18
	It's very popular among young pe	ople.		
	① may	2	may not	
	3 should	4	should not	
3	I have been studying () I can to	learn English.	19
	① too hard	2	as hard	
	③ as hard as	4	so hard that	
4	The dish he cooked was not good	because h	e made the mistake	
	() adding salt instead of s			20
		_		
	1 about	2	as	•
	③ of	4)	with	
5	I () hard until I get a l	nigh score	in the test.	21
	① study	2	am studying	
	3 have studied	4	will study	

Ⅳ 次の1~5の空所に入れるのに最も適切な語を①~④から一つずつ選びなさい。

V	次の	1~3 K	おいて語群を並べ替えて	意味の通じる英文を作りなさ	い。語群から
	文の	指定され	た二ヶ所に入る語句を選	び、その語句の番号を所定の触	解答欄にマー
	しな	さい。			
					•
	1	We had	a very important meeting	last night. Why didn't you co	me?
		You ()(22)($\left(\begin{array}{c}23\end{array}\right)$).
					•
					.* -
-		語群	① at	2 been	•
			3 have	4 present	
			⑤ should	6 the meeting	
				•	
		•			
	2	That wa	s not an easy question.		
		Can you	1()(24)()(25)()()?
		•	`	, 25 , , , , ,	
		語群	1 how	② it	
		Д Д 47	③ tell	4 you	
	٠		5 solved	6 me	
			© Solved	• mc	
	3	I won't i	make dinner toniaht	•	
	3		make dinner tonight.	\(\(\)	\ h = = 0
	•	Will ()(26)()()(27)() home?
		語群	① a pizza	② pick up	
			3 on	4 please	4
			5 you	6 your way	